

January Meeting Highlights


Twenty-six Waterways members gathered at the Back Porch Restaurant (meeting was moved from Smitty’s Waterfront Restaurant due to a heating problem) for the January 14th meeting.  Lonnie Todd welcomed all attendees.  
Coast Guard News


CDR Wyman Briggs discussed several initiatives underway:

· Homeland Security issues took center stage with a MARSEC Level II.  The Coast Guard increased its presence at waterfront and shoreline facilities.  Areas of concern are perimeter security and access control.  The Coast Guard is looking at better identification for their vehicles and recommends that facilities ask Coast Guard representatives and other visitors to provide identification.
· The Maritime Transportation Security Act (MTSA) deadline for Vessel and Facility Security Plan submission was December 31, 2003.  CDR Briggs complimented the Port for its 100% compliance to this deadline with all 54 waterfront facilities submitting their security plans by the deadline date.  The first review of the plans will be conducted by a hired consultant and audited by security personnel from Coast Guard Headquarters.  The plans will be reviewed using detailed criteria that the Coast Guard has provided to vessel and facility operators. Incomplete plans will be returned to plan holders or letters will be sent requesting additional information.  Once plans are approved through Headquarters, the plans will be forwarded to the Captain of the Port.  The local Coast Guard staff will conduct a final plan review that will include the practicality of the plan.  Companies must have approved security plans in place and be in full compliance by July 1st.  In order to accomplish this in a timely fashion, the Coast Guard will be hiring a security expert and has been authorized to bring up three reservist for one year to focus on the implementation process. MSO Pittsburgh representatives will continue to work closely with facility and vessel operators to assist them in working through the plan approval process.

Chief David Morgan distributed two brochures to the membership.  A Facility Security Rule (33 CFR Part 105) brochure and a “Readers Digest” version of 33 CFR Navigation and Navigable Waters, Chapter 1, Subchapter H – Maritime Security pamphlet.  Anyone wishing to obtain any additional copies can contact Chief Morgan directly.  He also thanked the membership for cooperating with the MARSEC Level II notifications.  Dick Ehringer expressed concern to an email sent by the Coast Guard regarding the increased MARSEC level requesting security measures to be taken and an email to be sent back to the Coast Guard confirming compliance.  With the implementation deadline of July 1st, many facilities are awaiting approved security plans before dealing with security implementation issues.  How can companies implement security measures that have not been approved and what penalty will be imposed?  CDR Briggs agreed with the concern and expressed again that the National Homeland Security Office dictates many of these rulings.  He did state that penalties for security plan implementation would not be issued until after the implementation date of July 1, 2004.  Jack English asked if Coast Guard is planning to compile a listing of the facility security officers in order to transmit these notifications in the future.  Dick Ehringer recommended that the Coast Guard establish a contact listing similar to the Waterways “Calling Tree”.  The association is willing to assist the Coast Guard in information dissemination; however, contact accountability needs to be maintained by the Coast Guard.  The association does not want any liability issues if a member does not receive information forwarded by the association and then is fined by the Coast Guard.  The Coast Guard will use its distribution list to communicate changes in MARSEC levels directly to vessel and facility security officers.  


The 2nd Annual Marine Safety Office Pittsburgh Industry Seminar is planned for March 31, 2004 a the 911th Air Force Reserve Base.  It is scheduled to begin at 8:30 a.m.  You can download the invitation and R.S.V.P. form from www.uscg.mil/d8/mso/pittsburgh by clicking on “What’s New.”


Lt. Mike Anderson also notified the membership that due to the recent large number of barge breakaways, the Coast Guard is currently drafting an amendment to address barges that are spudded down.  This amendment would require all barges to be moored to land during periods of high waters.  Industry representatives will be involved in the development of this amendment.

Army Corps of Engineers


James Rockovich delivered the attached lock closure report.  James addressed the Independent Value Engineering Proposal status.  The proposal has not been rejected as of this date.  However, a detailed recalculation of estimated savings is being conducted.  The letters received from facilities regarding safety issues will also play a vital role in the outcome of the proposal.

Mr. Richard Lockwood has been selected as the new Chief of Operations and Readiness Division.  Mr. Lockwood comes from the Philadelphia District where he was Chief of the Special Studies Section. 
Dick Ehringer notified James that the problems with river gauge recordings regarding the Colfax, Enterprise and Parson still exist.  It has been several months since he brought this to their attention and the problems have not been addressed.  He requested that James review the matter due to the facilities need for accurate information. (See Attachment 1)

National Weather Service


William Drzal presented the attached weather report.  
(See Attachment 1)
Port of Pittsburgh Commission 

Mary Ann Bucci reported that the Request for Proposal for development of the Smart Lock software has been completed.  She also discussed the Marketing study for the Port of Pittsburgh completion date has been delayed.  The information is aggregated and used by the Commission to convince lawmakers of the importance of the waterways and our lock and dam program.


Mary Ann also notified the membership that the Port of Pittsburgh will sponsor a continental breakfast at the Renaissance Hotel, in conjunction with the Traffic Club of Pittsburgh’s Annual Dinner which is being held on March 18, 2004.  A luncheon seminar will follow the breakfast.  Details regarding the above will be forwarded at a later date.

Navigation Committee Report

Dick Ehringer notified the membership that PennDot wanted to move piers 40 ft. into the river at the Masontown Bridge new construction on the Mon River.  After a meeting, it was decided that the piers would be placed behind existing bridge piers.
The Point Marion new bridge had the same pier issues and that has also been handled.  

Rex Woodward notified the membership that a partially sunken barge exists at Hildebrand.  This barge belonged to the company dredging the locks in that location.
Legislative Committee Report

Mark Devinney began his remarks congratulating the Pittsburgh Port on its 100% compliance with the FSP/VSP submission deadline.  

The proposed dates of the annual Washington, D.C. trip are March 9-10, 2004 in conjunction with the National Waterways Conference annual Budget Summit.  Any company wishing to participate by sending a representative on the trip should contact Cheryll Cranmer as soon as possible.

The final DEP dredging regulation draft is being evaluated.  Initial dredging (virgin) will require testing.  Regular maintenance will require due diligence such as who is down stream (Marine Safety Office).  During the dredging process, suspicious material will require companies to halt dredging and test.  The dredging material can be placed on a company’s property but can not be eligible for residential or commercial landfills. If there are any questions, please contact David McQuiston (RTOA), Jim McCarville (PPC) or Mark Devinney (WAP).
Other Meeting Comments


Lonnie Todd announced the proposed Waterways Council’s Pittsburgh Priority Project Team to include:  Brett Harvey, CONSOL Energy (team leader); Susan Carver, National Mining Association; Kevin Larkin, First Energy; Jim McCarville, Port of Pittsburgh Commission; Barry Palmer, Waterways Council, Inc.; Peter Stephaich, Campbell Transportation Co.; Ron Stovash, CONSOL Energy and Ray Terza, USX.

The February membership luncheon will include guest speakers Lloyd Kelly and Jim Truman of Hill and Associates, Inc. presenting 

“The Outlook for U.S. Coal” that will cover the following information:
1. Highlights of Recent U.S. Long-Term Forecast

    
     A.  Structure of Our Models (brief)

       
B.  The Environmental Bills Pending in Congress

         
C.  Results of the Computer Modeling
2. Central Appalachian Coal Competitive Picture

          A.  Mountaintop Mining/Valley Fill Study

          B.  Current Market Driving Forces

          C.  Likely Role of Coal Imports

          D.  Recent Central Appalachian Trends

          E.  Future Reserves Position for Central Appalachia

This is a timely topic and one that local coal producers should see as timely and controversial!  Don’t miss this exciting presentation.

February Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for February 18th at the Chartiers Country Club.  The date of the next meeting has been changed from our regular scheduled meeting due to the above mentioned guest speakers.  Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at Noon.  Please call, email or fax the response form below by February 13, 2004 if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting.  
Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Membership Meeting

Chartiers Country Club
601 Baldwin Road, Pittsburgh, PA
February 18, 2004 at 11:45 a.m.

Luncheon:

  


Cost:
$20/per person

Today’s Fresh Soup

Chicken Parmesan 

 
  w/Linguine Marinara


Fresh Seasonal Vegetable Medley


Warm Apple Pie

GUEST SPEAKERS (individual presenters could change):

Lloyd R. Kelly and Jim Truman 

Hill and Associates, Inc.



Presentation:  “The Outlook for US Coal”
_____
YES, I will be attending  
_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:________________________________
NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Friday, February 13th to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 285-8347

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
wapgh@zoominternet.net
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